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Residents seek shelter from ice storm
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Area residents without power due to the ice storm found refuge at the Fayetteville Boys & Girls Club and Salvation Army shelter Wednesday. 

The Boys & Girls Club was closed for its regular activities and the Northwest Arkansas Chapter for the American Red Cross operated it as a shelter for people needing warmth. 

Nathan Cash, director of communications for the chapter, said 32 people checked in overnight Tuesday. An additional 17 came in by about 9:45 a.m. Wednesday morning. 

Cash said 100 percent of the people who showed up said they were without power. 

The shelter remained open Wednesday evening and Cash said he anticipated the need would remain today. 

The Red Cross brought in cots and mattresses and the Boys & Girls Club offered mats usually used for tumbling as a softer place for people to sleep. 

Most of the overnight guests slept in the gymnastics room. 

Elaine and James Hunt of Prairie Grove said they came to the club Wednesday morning after hearing it was open. Their home, which runs entirely on electricity, is without power, they said. 

"That's when you wish you had a fireplace," James Hunt said. 

"We were out around noon yesterday and we're still out," Elaine Hunt said. "At least we don't have to sit in the house with piles of covers on us." 

She said they didn't know Tuesday that the club was open as a shelter or they probably would have come then. 

People can all 442-9242 for more information about shelter at the Boys & Girls Club, Cash said. 

The Salvation Army's emergency shelter would have been without power like many homes in the area, but portable generators and propane heaters enabled staff to open it to guests. 

In the fellowship hall, enough light and heat was available Wednesday morning that people tried to pass the time by playing card games. At another shelter room, guests kept occupied by watching the film "Walk the Line," the story of singer Johnny Cash. 

"We've got our shelter here and Bentonville open," said Jack Kiper, Arkansas coordinator for Salvation Army's disaster services. "We pretty much have got coffee around the clock." 

The Fayetteville shelter had two food delivery vehicles it was using to transport meals to people in need. Kiper said deliveries were based mainly on calls and referrals. 

In addition, the Central United Methodist Church at 6 W. Dickson St. planned to open as an overflow shelter if the Boys & Girls Club became full. The city of Fayetteville's Web site erroneously reported for a time that a church on 15th Street was serving as a shelter. 

The Salvation Army is located at 219 W. 15th St. 

Kiper estimated 100 people stayed overnight Tuesday at the Salvation Army site, and its capacity is supposed to be 60. The shelter opened up additional rooms within the building, and staff found space as they could. 

The city of Fayetteville set up a list of area and regional shelters that were open on its Web site, www.accessfayetteville.org. 

